
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
Broz, Ellsworth, WI 
September 15, 2014 

 
Members Present: Larry Johnson, Tina Huppert, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Ken 
Majeski, Darren Place, Don Fuller, Ron Wilkens, Greg Marks 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 
Tina Huppert, second by Darren Place. Motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Ron 
Wilkens, second by Everett Muhlhausen. Motion passed. 

Old Business: 

President Larry Johnson reported he did not have to attend the Isabelle Town Board meeting tonight 
because they were going to vote on opening 2 miles of road – we need only 2 signs for signing. President 
Larry Johnson attended the Parks Committee meeting today and asked Scott Schoepp about fixing the 
railroad bed in Spring Valley and Scott assumed the snowmobile club would fix it. It needs breaker rock – 
we’ll contact Ruth Esanbock.  

We have not heard back from the Sand Bar in Elmwood about becoming a sponsor. Motion by Tina 
Huppert, second by Darren Place, to have our next meeting at the Sand Bar in Elmwood. Motion passed. 

President Larry Johnson reported the ATV/UTV route is open to Eau Galle, and a “No ATV” sign was put 
up on the Richardson property going to Jim Schaffner’s property to stop off trail riding. 

New Business: 

President Larry Johnson received a call from the Town of Martell and they would like to have less signs 
like the Town of Ellsworth. Larry has removed some signs. Discussion took place regarding signage and 
replacement and repairs. Motion by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, second by Tina Huppert, to have Everett 
Muhlhausen draft a letter to the towns to inform us of any maintenance that needs to be done or have 
them help maintain signs. Motion passed. 

Discussion took place to ask the county to open additional roads. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by 
Everett Muhlhausen to ask the county to open Cty HH to go to Eau Galle, Cty CC to 450th to gain access 
to Nugget Lake and Vino in the Valley. Motion passed. 

President Larry Johnson asked Scott Schoepp at the Parks Committee meeting if we could access 
bathrooms when ATV/UTV riding, but a daily use sticker would have to be purchased. 

Greg Marks asked if we could have a trail ride from Broz to Spring Valley and Elmwood. Discussion took 
place and it was decided it would be best to organize a ride in the spring. Greg also asked if 
approximately one mile of road from 570th Avenue on Cty BB to State Highway 72 to gain access to 



Langer’s Bar could be requested to be opened from the county. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Ron 
Wilkens, to request opening one mile of road from 570th on Cty BB to State Highway 72. Motion passed. 

Don Fuller announced a trail ride at Spider Lake on Sunday, September 21st. Meet at the River Falls 
Shopko Parking Lot at 7:00 a.m. or meet at Ed’s Pit Stop at 9:00 a.m. For more details contact Don Fuller 
at 715-425-5817. 

The next meeting will be on October 20th at 6:00 p.m. at the Sand Bar in Elmwood.  

Motion by Ron Wilkens, second by Darren Place, to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m. Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 
Secretary 


